
 

Motion 

Re:  Installation of Speed Humps in the Dover Beach Park Municipal Lot 

“That Whereas Council’s priorities and strategic direction for this term includes 
Community Wellness, everyone is safe and able to thrive. 

Whereas Council’s priorities and strategic direction for this term includes 
Growth, expand infrastructure related to recreational facilities. 

And whereas these priorities include a dedicated focus on ensuring safe 
transportation through active transportation options.  

And whereas expanding trails and active transportation will promote physical 
activity and a healthy lifestyle, while ensuring everyone has access to social and 
built infrastructure that enables them to participate fully in their community.  

And whereas CK plan 2035 states that Chatham-Kent Expand infrastructure 
related to recreational facilities 

Therefore, be it resolved that Council direct Administration to install asphalt 
speed hump(s) as required within the Dover Beach Park Municipal Lot located at 
the Southwest end of Main Street in the Community of Mitchell’s Bay in an effort 
to reduce the speed of vehicles entering and exiting the parking lot. Costs 
associated with the installation of said speed humps are not to exceed $2,500.00 
and are to be funded through the Park Lot Lifecycle reserve. 

 Signed:  Councillor Jamie McGrail 

Notice Given On: June 28, 2021 




